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https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/wl/Balbardie/

February 2015
Dear Parent / Carer,
As the term progresses, our children are engaging in a wide range of learning experiences. You will be able to access a weekly update of the learning taking place in your child’s classroom (and outwith!) on the school blog, and we fully appreciate and value any comments you wish to leave and for your support with their learning. 

To further include you in your child’s learning, we will host an ‘Official Opening’ of the new extension this month. This will give you an opportunity to see our new facilities that are already positively impacting on school life. We will also be showcasing some of our developments within Expressive Arts. This will be followed up with our Parents’ Consultations at the end of March / beginning of April. Dates for these can be found below.

As always, please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions, concerns or wish to highlight something positive in school. Please note my new email address below.

greg.welsh@westlothian.org.uk
Greg Welsh - Head Teacher
Official Opening
As a celebration of the new facilities, we are hosting an Official Opening of the new extension on Thursday 26th February. This will also give us the opportunity to showcase our children’s learning in Expressive Arts. There will be a special ceremony in the afternoon, where Mrs Myra Macpherson, MBE and former head teacher, will officially open the extension and our children will entertain the invited guests. 
We would then like to invite all parents / carers to take the opportunity to look around the new facilities from 3.30pm – 6.00pm on this day. All of our children will have produced a piece of art work for our art exhibition, which you will have the opportunity to purchase, and some groups will entertain with music, dance and drama performances. We hope that many of you are able to make it along on the day.

Parent Consultations
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The next scheduled parents’ consultations will take place on 31st March and 1st April. A letter will be sent home outlining these arrangements on Wednesday 25th February and should be returned to all class teachers by Wednesday 4th March. This will allow us to issue appointment times on Friday 13th March. 
Children in P3-P7 should attend this meeting, as it is important for them to share their learning and their next steps in learning. If there are confidential issues to discuss, the teacher will make arrangements for this to happen.
Fundraising Group
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The Valentine disco will be held on Wednesday 11th February.

P1-3    6.00pm – 7.00pm

P4-P7 7.15pm  – 8.15pm

Tickets priced £1.00 are available from the school office.  Glow sticks and other glow items are also on sale. There will be a tuck shop selling 10p sweets, 20p crisps and 20p juice.
Choir

Both the Junior and Senior Choirs performed in the community in December. The children were a credit to both the school and home. The senior Choir ably assisted the primary seven classes with their pantomime performances - this certainly boosted the singing! We are now working on our pieces for the official opening of the extension.

Class Assemblies

As we are now able to have the whole school attend one assembly in the new hall, class assemblies will now start at 9.20am. Parents of children who are leading the assembly are also invited to attend at this time.
Poetry Recitals
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I was extremely impressed by all of our children who recited their favourite or well-known Scots poem to our panel of judges on 19th January. There was a wide range of material and the children had obviously worked hard learning their poem.

The winning recitals from each class – 

Class 1 – Gabriel Craig

Class 2 – Liam Dwyer and Cody Lawrie

Class 3 – Callum McAlpine

P1l Charlotte Hogg
P1w Eva Forrest

P1h Ellie-Rose Sneddon
P2bg Teighan Kesson

P2m Katie Armstrong and Charlotte Strachan

P3/2 Ben Marr

P3e Lotte Croft

P3b Findlay Leask
P4g Zoe Cochrane

P4m Katya Hughes
P5d Viggo Savage

P5m Annie Greenwell
P6s Katie MacMillan

P6h Rachel Quinn
P7m Rachel Daly

P7b Isla MacCormick

Our overall school winners were Annie Greenwell and Zoe Cochrane.

Some of our poetry winners also attended the Probus’ Burns’ Supper to entertain and show off their talents!

Cluster Ceilidh

On Tuesday the 27th of January primary 7 went to a ceilidh at Bathgate Academy. We did five types of Scottish dancing like Canadian Barn Dance and Dashing White Sargent. We had some haggis bon bons from home economics and people from the music department were playing Scottish music. There were other classes there too from other Bathgate schools and we had to find a partner from a different school. There was a student who was very good at the bag pipes. At the end we finished with Auld Langs Syne. It was good fun.
By Olivia Black and Flyn Shanks p7b
School Blog

Our school blog is designed to provide a wide variety of information. Our school handbook, lunch menus, Parent Council information, as well as a record of our children’s learning are all available on the blog.

An analysis of the number of visitors we have to the blog indicates that it is being well used and we would now like to encourage you to leave comments/responses to the updates. There will be a whole school Home Learning activity to encourage our children to access the blog at home with you.
Internet Safety

The following information is shared widely in West Lothian schools to provide parents with guidance on ensuring children are using the internet safely in school and at home.
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* Facebook accounts should only be held by people over the age of 13

* Safe networking sites should have the CEOP (Child Exploitation Online Protection) button

* We continue to educate our children on safe use of the internet and use clips from www.thinkuknow.com or CEOP videos from www.youtube.com to highlight the importance of internet safety.

We continually emphasise responsible use of the internet in school.
Bus Provision

As you are aware, a bus service operates to and from school from the Belvedere area and Boghall. It is a parental choice to use this service as the school does not provide any supervision on the bus. We do use our support staff to support the younger children going on to the bus at the end of the school day. If you have a child in P1-P3, please send a note to the class teacher advising them if your child will be using the bus so that arrangements can be made to ensure they get on the bus. If there are any issues regarding the bus service, this should be taken up with the bus provider in the first instance.

Boghall8.30am/Ramsay Crescent/Crosshill Drive 8.38am (WS Hamilton 08000509290)

Easton 8.20am /Belvedere 8.25am (Prentice Westwood 01506871231)
DIARY DATES
February
3rd 
P4 Music Workshops (NYCOS)
4th 
P1 and P7 dental checks


Rotary Quiz (4 P7 pupils to represent the school)

6th 
Dress Down Day


Assembly – ARB classes


UNICEF – Day of Change 


P6 and P7 Elective Launch

10th 
P4 Music Workshops (NYCOS)

11th 
Valentine’s Disco


6.00pm-7.00pm P1 to P3


7.15pm-8.15pm P4 to P7

13th 
HOLIDAY

16th 
HOLIDAY

17th 
P4 Music Workshops (NYCOS)

19th 
Netball Festival (Simpson PS)

23rd 
P5 visit to New Lanark

24th 
P4 Music Workshop (NYCOS)
25th 
P7 visit to Botanic Gardens

26th 
P4 visit to Chamber Street Museum


Official Opening of extension

Residential Experiences

Our information evening for this year and next year’s Belgium visit (current P6 and 7), and next year’s Low Port (current P4) visit will take place at 6pm on Wednesday 29th January.

A reminder that the final payment for this year’s Belgium visit of £50 is to be paid by Friday 30th  January. Spending money of £50 is due by Friday 27th March.

Low Port, Sept 2015 (current P4) deposit of £35 due by Thursday, 12th February.
Belgium 2016 (current P6) deposit of £40 due by Thursday, 12th February.
Red Nose Day 2015

Red Nose Day 2015 will take place on Friday 13th March 2015 when we will all be making funny faces for money. Our House Team will be organising events for us all to do on the day. Details will follow before the event so watch out in school bags and on the school blog for more information.

There will also be Red Noses on sale from the school office at £1.00 each, look out for all the different noses!

